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February 7, 2022      
 
Brian Zeman, President  
MHBC Planning Limited  
113 Collier Street  
Barrie, Ontario, L4M 1H2 
 
Re:   Burlington Quarry Extension - Category 2, Class A Licence Application under the Aggregate 

Resources Act – Part Lot 17 & 18, Concession 2 NDS and Part Lot 1 & 2, Concession 2, City of 
Burlington (Geographic Township of Nelson) Region of Halton. 

 
 Burlington Quarry Aggregate Resources Act (License Nos. 5499 and 5657) Site Plan 

Amendment Application – Part Lot 1 & 2, Concession 2, City of Burlington (Geographic 
Township of Nelson) Region of Halton. 

 
Mr. Zeman, 
 
The Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA) is in receipt of Nelson Aggregate’s 
response, dated February 2, 2022, for the proposed Burlington Quarry Extension license application and 
the associated plan amendment for the existing Burlington Quarry.  The response includes updated site 
plans (February 2022 revisions) for the existing quarry and the proposed extension.  
 
OMAFRA staff appreciates the project team’s attention to our comments . Please note that the updated 
site plans have addressed our outstanding comments on the license application and the plan 
amendment. OMAFRA staff have no further concerns and we withdraw our objection to the proposed 
Burlington Quarry Extension license application. When the information becomes available, we would 
appreciate if the final version of the site plans could be provided for our files. 
 
OMAFRA staff would be pleased to discuss the contents of this letter with the project team. If you have 
any questions, please contact me at david.marriott@ontario.ca or 519-766-5990. 
 
Regards,  

 
Rural Planner, OMAFRA 
1 Stone Road West,  
Guelph, ON, N1G 4Y2 
 
cc: Chloe Spear, MHBC 

Ministry of Agriculture, Food  

and Rural Affairs 
 

Ministère de l’Agriculture,   

de l’Alimentation et des Affaires 
rurales 

 
6484 Wellington Rd. 7, Unit 10 

Elora, ON, N0B 1S0 
Tel: (519) 846-0941 
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